

December 12, 2007

Louis A. King, Chairman Kintronic Labs, Inc. PO Box 845 Bristol, TN 37621-0845

Dear Louis,

It is my great pleasure to officially inform you that you have been named to receive the 2008 NRB Impact Award in Radio. Congratulations!

This decision is based on a thorough review and judging by your peers in conjunction with the NRB Radio Committee. The award signifies that you have significantly impacted your market through your activities, inventions, etc., that extend far beyond the standard involvement, expectations, or accomplishments of the Christian radio industry. To be presented for the first time, this award is designed to recognize worthy "behind the scenes" people and organizations that often go unnoticed or unrewarded for their outstanding and unique efforts.

Presentation of the award will take place at NRB 2008, our 65<sup>th</sup> Annual Convention in Nashville, TN, March 8-11, 2008, at the Gaylord Opryland Resort & Convention Center. I'm hopeful that you will be able to accept the award in person.

You and other awardees will be honored in two segments on Saturday, March 8:

- <u>5:30 p.m.</u> Presentation of the award by NRB leadership, including Chairman Dr. Ron Harris, President Dr. Frank Wright and Awards Chairman Peggy Campbell. Official photos will be taken at this time.
- 9:00 p.m. Radio Reception & Awards Recognition

You will also be featured, with the other 2008 honorees, in a commemorative awards brochure in the convention issue of *NRB* magazine.

Please contact Anne Dunlap, special assistant to the president, to confirm your participation. Anne will also be happy to answer any questions you may have.

National

Religious

Broadcasters

9510 Technology Drive

Manassas, Virginia 20110

Phone: 703-330-7000

Fax: 703-330-7100

Capitol Hill Office:

900 2nd Street, NE

Suite 216

Washington, DC 20002

Phone: 202-543-0073

www.nrb.org

info@nrb.org

Christian

Communicators

Impacting

he World

Louis A. King December 12, 2007 Page 2

All of us at NRB extend our best congratulations to you and your staff.

Yours in the Faith,

Frank Wright, Ph.D. President & CEO

cc: Tom F. King